Neil J. Gillespie
8092 SW 115" Loop
Ocala, Florida 34481

VIA First Class Mail and Email September 24, 2010

Mr. Paul F. Hill, General Counsel
The Florida Bar

651 East Jefferson Street
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2300

RE: Dennis Dale Correa, Bar ID No.: 146321, Resigned in lieu of disciplinary proceedings
Dear Mr. Hill:

For many years I have followed the matter of Dennis Dale Correa who was convicted on
five counts of grand theft for stealing over $900,000 from his clients. Currently the matter
is featured on my justice network website at http://yousue.org/dennis-dale-correa/

In 1994 Jeffery Good of the St. Petersburg Times wrote that Mr. Correa stole $391,000
from Myrtle Trembley, who had turned to Correa for help in leaving a final gift to her
niece and other loved ones. The niece, Karen Wanich, died several years ago and did not
receive much of the restitution that Mr. Correa promised. Recently I heard from a number
of the heirs of Myrtle Trembley who report Mr. Correa had not made much restitution.

So that I can better understand this matter, please respond to the following.

1. Can a claim be made against the Florida Bar Clients' Security Fund for the money
Mr. Correa was convicted of stealing and has not repaid?

2. Can interest be charged on the money Mr. Correa was convicted of stealing and has not
repaid, pursuant to section 55.03 Florida Statutes, or any other law?

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

cc: (by email only)

Mrs. Bonnie Dent Stevens
Mr. Charles H. Dent, Jr.
Mrs. LuAnn D. Everitt
Ms. Donna D. Farver



